

WEEKLY BULLETIN 4 July 2017 Volume 58 - Issue 2





Pres Phil Brown

DG Stephen Hill Bulletin editors: Yvonne Young and Issa Shalhoub **ADG David Bisiker**

RI Pres Ian Riseley Club's Website and Club's Facebook

JUNE IS ROTARY'S FELLOWSHIP MONTH

Tonight: CLUB ASSEMBLY

Fellowship: Robin Cantrill and Simon Brown

Future Programs:

JULY IS ROTARY'S NEW YEAR

11 July; FAREWELL GIULIA MISSARELLI **Denise Lofts**; MENTORING IN THIS DAY AND AGE

Introduction: Glenn Wran Vote of Thanks: Robin Cantrill

Fellowship: Clive Cross and George Chittick

18 July; Jen Sheridan; BENDIGO BANK - Stories and

Holdup

Introduction: Clive Cross Vote of Thanks: Dick Crouch Five Minuter: Cliff Workman

Fellowship: Dick Crouch and Peter Culham

25 July; Jessica McInerney; The TIMES – JOURNALIST'S STORIES

Introduction: Peter Culham Vote of Thanks: Dom Fondacaro Five Minuter: Glenn Wran

Fellowship: Dom Fondacaro and Tony Fondacaro

AUGUST IS ROTARY'S MEMBERSHIP AND EXTENSION MONTH

1 Aug: TBA

Introduction: Tony Fondacaro Vote of Thanks: Wayne Fry **Five Minuter: Yvonne Young**

Fellowship: Alan Foreman and Jeff Franklin

Club's Calendar		
July	Fees	\$300/year or
	Due	\$150/6 months
7 July	Fri	Jumping Castle,
		Civic Centre.
15 July	Sat	Rotary Park, Farewell
		BBQ for Giulia
29 July	Sat	Rural Fire Service
8 Sep	Fri	Business Awards

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516. by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday.

If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or DOES NOT WISH TO DO IT, PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know.

BIRTHDAYS: 1 July; Andrea Tucker, 3 July: John Goggins, 4 July: George Chittick, 8 July; Kay Puglisi.

ANIVERSARY: 9 July; Eve and Myron Bosak.

Meeting Report; 27 June 2017, by Yvonne Young

President Phil Brown welcomed members and guests Avril Pinfield-Hall Honeywell Engineering Science School student, Megan White (Avril's friend) and Rodney Tucker.

- Welcome the new board and the New Year in Rotary.
- Phil attended the Lions changeover on Sunday 25/6 with PP Brian Morrison and Secretary John Payne.
- Reminder of the upcoming NADIOC week festival to be held on Friday 7/7, Ulladulla Civic Centre.
- Upcoming BBQ and farewell to be held on Saturday 15/7 for Giulia at the Rotary Park.
- Club received a thank you note from John Backhouse for putting on a special night for Warwick.
- Phil Brown, Genelle and Tim Gregory attended the opening of the new Renal Unit.

Almoner Bill Harris; Maisie Bennett is out of hospital and home. Sid Turnbull was at the Nowra Hospital.

Congratulations to Sid PHF & Zilma Turnbull on your 75th wedding anniversary on 18th July 2017.

Treasurer Ross Wade; reminder that annual fees are due in July, \$300 for full year or \$150 for half.

Vocational Director Rhondda Purtell; all is going well with the Business Awards.

Club Service Issa Shalhoub (helping Craig Saunders):

- Members on Fellowship; to great all but also to please help Ed with money collection.
- Please notify Issa of changes to your address, phone number and email address if applicable.



5 minuter – **PP Dale Wilford** gave a short story on his life, speaking on a draught horse Besty, interest in livestock from an early age, attended Milton Central school went to Bega High School, rural youth, worked with his father, age of 20 a small block came on the market for \$3,000 which Dale purchased, worked in partnership with his parents, took over the business after both parents had passed away, made changes to the dairy farm. Dale believes in giving a person a job, who is willing to work. Has raised five children.

Guest Speaker: Avril Pinfield-Hall attended the Honeywell Engineering Summer School (HESS) — elected to do Bio engineering. Avril is a Year 12 at UHS - 100 from students from NSW and Canberra visited 5 different

universities, including NSW, Wollongong, Macquarie, UTS, and Sydney also visited, ANSTO — nuclear reactor at Lucas Heights, RAAF base at Richmond. Avril spoke on the different changes at UTS, visited BlueScope steel followed different production of steel — Wollongong, ResMed — fascinated by the technology that ResMed did for respiratory conditions. Whilst at Sydney University listen to lecturers. Avril stated that she will always have memories of meeting amazing students and is still meets up with fellow students that also attended the Hess program.

Thank you to all at the RC of Milton Ulladulla for allowing for this awesome opportunity to attend HESS.



Phil Brown, Andrea Tucker, Megan White, John Goggins, Cliff Workman, Avril Pinfield-Hall

Board Meeting at 7:00pm, the Board Room of the Golf Club, Thursday 6 July 2017.

NEW ATTENDANVE OFFICER: Apologies and Guests to ED ZONNEVELDT on 0407 958 516, by no later than 12 noon on Tuesday.

2017-18 - RI President Ian Riseley, RC of Sandringham, Victoria.

From RI Website.

Riseley stresses that while fun is a vital element of the organisation, Rotary must make a difference in the world. At the International Assembly in January, he noted that environmental degradation threatens us all and asked every Rotary club to plant a tree for each member as a gesture with both practical impact and symbolic power.

Rotary must also do more to welcome younger people, who he says face a number of competing demands. They are interested in service and eager to do good, he stresses, but they need options. "We need to offer them an involvement that doesn't waste their time," he says.

Riseley also worries that Rotary needs to do a better job of communicating with people outside the organization. "We've grown up talking to ourselves, and there was an ethos for years that we didn't seek aggrandizement," he notes. "We haven't made enough effort in marketing ourselves to the outside world. One of the things I am absolutely petrified of is that when polio is gone, Rotary will not get the recognition that we warrant."

Ever the accountant, Riseley thinks one way to demonstrate Rotary's impact is to quantify it. "What Rotary doesn't do is calculate the value of its output. We've got 35,000 clubs around the world and they all do good things." He envisions asking every club to report how much money it spends or donates and how many volunteer hours it puts in so that Rotary can calculate the output: "I believe that not just the rest of the world, but Rotarians themselves, will be astonished at the value of what we do."